PhaseII Landowner Assn, Inc.
Annual Board Meeting

August 17, 2014
Meeting called to order 3:20p.m.

Members present:  Shane Heupel, Flo Fenstad, Curt Winther, Laura Cullen, Dave Spence

Minutes of last meeting read and approved.

Treasurer’s report:  Laura presented the annual financial report.  The organization has $36,707 with expenditures of $880.  The Board decided that $4000 should be readily available as operating expenses in our money market and the rest invested in CD’s at Alliance Bank, Seeley Lake, Mt.   A discussion concerning lowering the assessment fee of $50 resulted in a hand vote for it to remain for this year and can be revisited next annual meeting.  All assessments have been collected. 
ACC report:  Curt received six applications for garages, deck covering and cutting diseased trees.  All are approved and in compliance with covenants.   There was a discussion of some landowners not removing dead trees and it was decided that individual landowners would be contacted to address the issue.  Curt did attend the sewer meeting and it appears that over 90% of Phase II would not be included in the assessment.  This could change down the road but for now it seems we will be excluded.  
Old business:  Laura updated the membership listings and distributed to the Board.  Email addresses are requested if not already on the listings.  Minutes and Treasurer’s reports are made available on the front table at the annual meeting.  Any member is welcome to attend the Board meetings which are generally held every other month on the fourth Monday at Flo’s house.  Contact a Board member to get exact date and location.
New business: A motion was made and seconded to pay Mark Taylor’s bills on the Website for the LOA.  The estimated cost is $80/year only Mark was not sure and will present the bill when he gets it.  In the past, he has paid it himself.   An absentee motion was made by Ron Cox to address the funding of the hounds tongue weed problem.  The motion is tabled until Mark meets with Ron to research the issue.    Flo stated that we are not in a financial position to being giving donations if something happened and we needed the money. After discussion, a motion was made and seconded to cancel donations from the Phase II Landowners.   Tree cutting grant is available on a 50-50 basis.  Contact Board if you wish to pursue the grant.  One member stated that a business in town is willing to give Phase II a discount in snow plowing.   Discussion concerning putting up signage like the main DARLOA has just completed.  The Board will research costs and logistics.  All agreed that it would bring continuity and beauty to Phase II .  There was discussion of issues of “parkers” at the of Bear Drive cull de sac which are being addressed by the local police.  Situation has improved with the lamppost lighting.  Drawings for $100 Double Arrow Lodge was won by Lot 56 who was present at the meeting.  The drawing for the waiver of the $50 assessment was won by Lot 100. Flo will send them notification as the member didn’t need to be present for that drawing.  Fourteen Lots attended the annual meeting.  

Correspondence:  None.  

Meeting adjourned 4:30p.m.

Next meeting October 20, 2014 at 4:30p.m. at Flo’s house.

Submitted by Flo Fenstad

